HALL COUNTY

SOIL AND WATER CONSERVATION DISTRICT

M I N U T E S

JUNE 19, 2012
GAINESVILLE, GEORGIA

The supervisors of the Hall County Soil and Water Conservation District met on Tuesday, June 19, 2012 in the Agricultural Service Center Building in Gainesville, Georgia.
Supervisors present were:  Mike Haynes, T. Larry Nix, Gene Anderson, Sewell Blackstock and Jane Hemmer = 100%.  Others present were:  Robert Amos, Rev. Mark Spence, Buddy Belflower,  Michael Wheeler, Cindy Edge and Greg Bell.
District Chairman Haynes gave the welcome and District Chaplain Spence gave the invocation.

The minutes of the May meeting were approved on a motion by Nix and seconded by Hemmer.  The motion passed.
The treasury report was approved on a motion by Nix and seconded by Hemmer.  The motion passed.

District Conservationist Belflower reported that everything is set for the affiliate members meeting but a keynote speaker has not been confirmed.  Belflower asked the supervisors to review the list of past affiliate members that have not paid this year and the second membership letter will be mailed out soon.
Belflower gave the NRCS report.  He reported five (5) erosion and sediment control plans submitted for ratification.  A motion was made by Blackstock and seconded by Anderson to approve the plans.  The motion passed.  Belflower also reported that they are working with producers to keep them on schedule with their EQIP contracts.

Extension Director Wheeler gave the extension service report.  Wheeler reported they are interviewing for a Northeast District Coordinator and hope to fill the position soon.  Wheeler also reported that there is a Backyard Poultry meeting at the Farm Bureau Building at 6:30 p.m. June 19, 2012.  He then stated that the 4-H yard sale last month went well and the extension is hoping to fill four specialist positions statewide this year.
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Regional Representative Amos gave the State Conservation Commission report.  Amos asked the supervisors to let him know if they have any ideas for a tour or activity that could be planned with supervisors training.  Amos reported that the district’s audit needs to be completed and turned in at the next district meeting.  He also asked the supervisors to let him know of any updates the supervisors would like to make to the annual plan of work so he can submit it to the state office.  He also asked for ideas on a keynote address for the Group II Summer Meeting.  Amos then reviewed the GACDS report and the new travel memo regarding per diem payments.
In other district business:  Belflower reported a new Assistant State Conservationist for Operations and Programs has been hired.
The supervisors WILL NOT HOLD A MEETING DURING THE MONTH OF JULY, 2012.  The next district meeting will be Tuesday, August 14, 2012 at the Hall County Agriculture Services Building in Gainesville, Georgia.
There being no further business, the meeting was adjourned.

submitted by,

Robert Amos
Regional Representative
06/28/12
